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26 May, 2023 
 
 
Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade Committee Department of the Senate 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 

 
Inquiry into the Defence Legislation Amendment (Naval Nuclear Propulsion) 

Bill 2023 [Provisions] 
 
The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union (AMWU) welcomes the opportunity to 
make a submission to the Inquiry into the Defence Legislation Amendment (Naval 
Nuclear Propulsion) Bill 2023.  The AMWU represents more than 60,000 members, 
including thousands in the defence industry. Our highly skilled members build and 
maintain ships and submarines, helicopters and other aircraft, munitions, and 
vehicles.  Australian innovations like the Bushmaster Protected Mobility Vehicle not 
only serve our own military but are exported to other armed forces around the world.  
Together, our members have countless years of experience in defence 
manufacturing and are deeply committed to maintaining and expanding Australia’s 
sovereign defence capabilities. 
 
The AMWU advocates for government investment in the domestic manufacture of all 
defence equipment, and their supply chains to build and sustain our sovereign 
capabilities in defence manufacture.  In particular, our vessels, submarines, 
weaponry, ordinance and military vehicles, and aircraft, which are at the heart of a 
modern self-sufficient ADF in Australia, must be built and maintained here, using 
Australian design and engineering capability and the skills of Australian workers. 
 
The AMWU supports investment in modern, modular construction facilities which 
lend themselves to Australia’s current and future defence needs.  Such facilities, as 
exemplified by the facility at Osborne, SA, must be created on a sustainable basis, 
utilising the latest technologies, and enhancing Australia’s sovereign capabilities and 
creating sustained, skilled employment.  This includes creating a pipeline of defence 
procurement that will build a strong, and future-proofed, defence industry. 
 
The AMWU has long supported the current moratorium on civil nuclear 
power and has consistently advocated against the development of a 
nuclear industry in this country.  We strongly oppose any changes to the 
Australian Radiation Protection and Nuclear Safety Act 1998 (ARPANS 
Act) and the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 
1999 (EPBC Act) that would lead to the development of a nuclear industry 
in this country or lead to a breach of the moratorium. 
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